Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones.
Meeting called to order at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Checks were signed as was a building permit for Mr. McConnell. Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted.

Mr. C. Rabideau voiced his concern over the false alarm from the College this past week-end. twenty five men and four or five trucks answered the call. Since the school enforces a penalty on anyone caught calling in a false alarm, he felt the Town should be paid from the Fine collected by the College. He aslo felt strongly about bringing the guilty to court. He has handed over a tape of the call and believes he knows whose voice is on the tapa.

Mrs. Plourde has a nephew living with her from Maine. She asked if the Selectmen would agree to pay for the next two months of his schooling at Conval. Roger Casey will turn 18 in December and can choose to live in Antrim at which time the Town would have to pay for his schooling. K. Ring requested a signed statement that they are his legal guardian and a copy of his birth certificate. No decision was made at this time. (588-2913)

Road Agent, Bob Varnum had nothing new to report. He will be talking to the sewer department in regard to flushing the hydrants and washing out portions of the road which he is willing to repair, but, he sees no reason this can not be advoided with a little effort on the part of the man doing the job. There are times when the road crew will be too busy to do the needed repairs if the effort is not put into re-directing the water.

Brian Brown, Police Chief reported having served two junk yard offenders. He will be serving more violators as he has located other violators.

Chris Joseph, police officer spoke of the departments desire to transfer dispatch centers. No decision has been made at this time, but Brian is checking into cost. Telephone bills have been very high since going to Keene dispatch.

K. Ring will contact Mr. Rockwell to check out the oil tank in the rear of the building. Seems to be plugged as no oil is getting through.

Selectmen spoke to the treasurer about the lack of monthly reports. Reports are four month behind and the last one was incorrect. She was informed the reports are needed in order to complete the revenue portion of the reports for the State. All information must be compiled before we can receive a tax rate. Alice said she had all the reports but had to add them up and check for an error. Reports were promised within this week.